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The Director of Public Health for the Laurentians urges  
hunters to practise caution 

 
 

Saint-Jérôme, October 9, 2020 – The Department of Public Health for the Laurentians reminds everyone 
that hunting is not prohibited in the region in spite of the protective measures required due to COVID-19. 
Hunters are nevertheless urged to practise caution and good judgement. 
 
The Regional Director of Public Health, Dr. Éric Goyer, asks that hunters comply with health guidelines to 
reduce the risk of contamination. Using simple precautions, individuals can practise big game hunting and 
avoid spreading the virus. 
 
The following guidelines have been conveyed to the region’s municipalities to heighten awareness among 
hunters planning to travel to MRCs in the Laurentians: 
 

 Stay home if you experience COVID-19 symptoms;  

 Travel with family members, otherwise drive in separate vehicles. If carpooling, wear face-
coverings. 

 Wash your hands often with soap and water or with an alcohol-based disinfectant;  

 Maintain 2-metre physical distancing from others at all times. If using blinds, make sure they allow 
for physical distancing. For extra protection, be sure to disinfect blinds beforehand. 

 Wear face-coverings in any situation that does not allow for adequate physical distancing. 
 
Finally, the health authorities invite hunters to limit physical contact by registering their catch online 
at mffp.gouv.qc.ca rather than in person to limit physical contacts. 
 
See also the Affiche de prévention chasse (available only in French). 
 

-30- 

 

 
Source :  Service des relations médias, relations publiques et à la communauté 

450 432-2777, poste 22898 
 
 

file://///csss-lddm/regional.reg15.rtss.qc.ca/ProfilsCISSS/HomeDirLDDM/dave9000/Desktop/BROUILLONS/CP%20Chasseur/mffp.gouv.qc.ca
http://www.santelaurentides.gouv.qc.ca/fileadmin/internet/cisss_laurentides/Medias/Photos/Affiche_prevention_chasse.pdf

